

April 1, 2013

Dr. William D. Law, Jr. President St. Petersburg College P.O. Box 13489 St. Petersburg, 33733-3489

Dear Dr. Law:

This letter will verify that Saint Petersburg College is accredited by the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges to award Associate and Bachelor's degrees. The Engineering Technology Support Certificate, embedded in the A.S. in Engineering Technology degree program, is included in that accreditation.

Sincerely, Belle S. Wheelar

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

President

BSW/SLA:efk

cc: Dr. Janice L. Thiel, Director of Quality Enhancement Plan

Dr. Steven M. Sheeley